SHNA BOARD MEETING

3 August 2010

BOARD ATTENDANCE

Bill Fitzpatrick, Mary Beth Dunning, Janet Lowei, Carol Glazer, Sally Miley, Jackie Csedo

GUEST ATTENDANCE

Mark Wolfred, Kate and Patrick Heaney, Michael Kienitz

5454 LAKE MENDOTA DR.

Builder Mark Wolfred of Design Shelters spoke to clarify the new owners' intentions. The project will take 4-5 months to complete and is planned to begin in October 2010. Adding 12 feet to the rear, and expanding kitchen. Plan commission will meet September 20.

5404 LAKE MENDOTA DR.

Patrick and Kate Heaney, new owners, are present to discuss their plans to raze and rebuild on the property. Property is next door to Sally, so Bill will lead the discussion. Heaneys plan a house of approx. 4000 sq feet, or just under. Distributed copies of tentative plans. Looking at a house that will be under 20% of lot for house. Plan to apply to Plan Commission on August 14. Some questions about a power line that will need to be moved for the garage. Height is 28 feet to very top; no basement. Will send out revised plans via email by the end of the week (August 6). Bill recommends sketching with neighboring houses included for comparison. Sally recommends talking to neighbors on either side. 

MINUTES

Approval moved by Bill; seconded by Carol. Approved. NOTE: June minutes still need to be approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT / Bill Fitzpatrick

No report. 

ERDMAN REPORT / Janet Loewi

We need to determine what we will present at a meeting with the UDC and Plan Commission, including a discrepancy about square feet. In a previous meeting developers refused to commit to 20% (or any percent) of green space. Bill and Janet agree that more people in attendance from the neighborhood will be productive. Michael mentions that it will be important for Erdman to acknowledge soil remediation issues, considering the nature of businesses that have been on the property. Discussion of whether there will be a Phase One environmental audit on the property. 

Sally recommends adding Janet's questions to the board's position statement. Janet will bring hard copies of both items for the UDC meeting. The plan will be that Sally will speak and Janet will pass out the position statements.

Janet's questions are moved to approve by Bill, seconded by Carol. 

UNIVERSITY AVE REPORT / Jackie Csedo

Minutes of University Ave committee meeting were distributed by email. Biggest issue that came up was the Craig Ave/Spring Harbor Dr realignment. Sally raises the issue of whether votes at the meeting were valid since addresses weren't collected (and according to bylaws, only due-paying members can vote). The realignment would justify including a traffic light and possibly make a pedestrian tunnel more viable.

Discussion about having a vote to encourage the city to explore other alternatives instead of routing a road through the Spring Harbor park, and officially stating that we don't support absorbing parkland.

Motion to pass the following wording in recommendation to committee:

"The board encourages the city to improve the existing transportation and pedestrian access for all neighborhood residents. However, the Board strongly opposes the realignment proposal for Spring Harbor Dr. (Concepts 1A & 2A) to be placed through Spring Harbor Park. We urge the city to continue to pursue safe access to University Avenue for users of Craig Avenue and Norman Way."

Motion by Bill, seconded by Carol, voted and passed.

Some discussion that University Avenue construction might be moved to 2012.

CHURCH DONATION / Sally Miley

Sally suggests that we increase our donation to the church because of extra meetings; everyone is in agreement.

CITYWIDE NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING REPORT / Sally Miley

Good meeting. All recommendations need to be submitted by August 15. There will be emailed minutes.

HALLOWEEN PARTY

We need a new chair who can plan the party – will be the afternoon of Halloween day itself, a Sunday. (last year was 2-3:30 on Sunday the 25th.) Bill will send list of volunteers to Sally.

OTHER BUSINESS

Discussion of who can or cannot vote in a committee meeting.

NEXT MEETING September 14.

